Berlin Commissioner

Dl) for Data Protection

and Freedom of Information

Berliner Beauftragte fiir Datenschutz und Informationsfreiheit
Friedrichstr. 219, 10969 Berlin

521.14188.13

Reference number:
Department:

Contact person:

Telephone:

Extension:

Date: October 21, 2022

Reprimand
Complainants:
Your comments of May 19, 2021, July 14, 2021, and January 7, 2022.

Dear Sir or Madam,

We hereby issue a reprimand to your company for a violation of the General Data Protec-
tion Regulation (GDPR).

Justification:
Our intended decision is based on the following considerations:

We have established the following facts:

The complainant received a registration notification from your service -cf 3:17 p.m.
on February 22, 2021, and a shopping cart notification at 4:27 p.m. on February 22, 2021,
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the order and communication are missing. If you want to rely on Article 15 para. 4 GDPR
with regard to the bank details, you would have to do so explicitly and give reasons instead

of leaving out the information implicitly.

The right to information has therefore not yet been fulfilled. We are refraining from taking su-
pervisory measures in this respect only because the complainant is satisfied with the insuffi-

cient information provided.

1.

As a result, we do not intend to take any further supervisory measures on account of the vi-
olation, but to leave it at a reprimand. The reprimand is based on Art. 58 para. 2 lit. b
GDPR.

As the intentional nature of the infringement cannot be proven, since no (equivalent) previous
infringement is known and measures to mitigate the infringement are already being exa-

mined, a reprimand is issued in this case.

We assume that you will comprehensively review your processing of personal data and carry
it out in a legally compliant manner in the future and implement appropriate measures to
protect the rights of the data subjects. In particular, you have indicated that you are cur-
rently evaluating the implementation of a double opt-in procedure as part of the ongoing

improvements to the technical and organizational measures.

In addition, we would like to point out that if consents are obtained digitally, the implemen-
tation of a double opt-in procedure is strongly recommended, as you must prove consent in
accordance with Art. 5 para 1 lit. a, Art. 7 para 1 GDPR.

We would also like to point out that no legal basis is apparent for the storage of IP addres-
ses, at least in the form apparent from the information. In addition, we assume from experi-
ence that considerably more personal data is transmitted to the third parties named in your

disclosure than stated.

We would also like to point out that there are concerns as to whether the transfers of perso-
nal data to third countries that you have apparently made meet the legal requirements. We

request that you check this immediately and, if necessary, terminate any identified unlawful






